

West Regional Office, 1 Civic Centre Court, 2nd floor, Toronto, Ontario M9C 2B3

January 26, 2015 February 17, 2015

Dear Parents/Guardians and Staff:

I am writing to provide an update regarding the decision-making process for the Attendance Boundary Review that was discussed with you this past fall. As you may recall, a public meeting was held on September 30, 2014 and an additional working meeting involving community representatives was held on October 21, 2014.

I would like to thank all of the parents/guardians and community members who dedicated their valuable time and participated in the review process. After careful consideration of all options, TDSB staff will be moving forward with their recommendations to deal with overcrowding at Garden Avenue Jr PS. Staff is proposing to change the boundaries with Parkdale Jr & Sr PS, an adjacent school with surplus capacity, to reduce the enrolment at Garden Avenue Jr PS (for 2015-16). Other minor boundary changes in the area are being recommended that will impact two other schools – Alexander Muir/ Gladstone Avenue Jr & Sr PS and Fern Avenue Jr & Sr PS. The proposed approach is to gradually implement the changes without impacting any students attending the schools as of the end of the 2014-2015 school year. Therefore, grandparenting for current students and their younger siblings will be in effect.

A description and map of the proposed boundary changes can be found in the presentation posted on the TDSB website http://schools.tdsb.on.ca/gardenave/pdf/boundaryChangePresentation.pdf (please see slides 19-22).

TDSB staff will present a report with their recommendations to the Board's **Planning and Priorities Committee** on **Wednesday, February 25, 2015-Tuesday, March 3, 2015*** at 5050 Yonge St. (Committee Room A), 7:00 p.m. If you would like to share your thoughts in person or in writing with Trustees, please contact Denisse Parra at <u>denisse.parra@tdsb.on.ca</u> by 4:00 p.m. on **Monday, February 23, 2015 Friday, February 27, 2015**. For more information, please go to <u>www.tdsb.on.ca/boardroom</u> and click on Delegations.

The Planning and Priorities Committee will present its recommendations to the **Board of Trustees** at a meeting on **Wednesday, March 11, 2015***. At this meeting, the Board will make the final decision.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 416-394-2044.

Regards,

Curtis Ennis Superintendent of Education, WR7 c.c. Robin Pilkey, Trustee Ward 7 Marit Stiles, Trustee Ward 9 **English**This document contains important information. Please take it to someone who can read English or to vour School Office so that they can arrange for an interpreter or translation

French Le présent document contient des renseignements importants. Veuillez le montrer à une personne qui comprend l'anglais écrit ou au bureau de votre école qui prendra les dispositions requises pour engager un interprète ou un traducteur.

Chinese 此文件含有重要资讯。请找一能阅读英文的人替你翻译或将文件带到你的学校办事 处以便他们能替你安排一口译员或翻译员。

Vietnamese Tài liệu này có các thông tin quan trọng. Hãy mang tài liệu này đến cho một người nào biết đọc tiếng Anh hay đến Văn Phòng Nhà Trường để họ có thể sắp xếp một thông dịch viên hay phiên dịch viên.

Portuguese Este documento contém informações importantes. Leve-o para alguém que fale inglês ou para a diretoria da sua escola para que eles possam lhe encaminhar a um intérprete ou tradutor.